
Parking Permits
We reported last month that at the Councils Budget meeting in 
February the Conservatives who currently control the Council voted 
to take away the 30 minute free parking period from Hornchurch 
and Upminster Car Parks and are increasing car parking charges 
substantially. Your local Residents Association Councillors voted 
against this !
Please note the Conservatives also pushed through a scheme to impose 
residents and visitors parking permits.
What will this mean to local residents ?
•	 To be able to park your car in your road you will need to purchase a 

parking permit each year. The costs of permits are currently £35 for 
the first vehicle, £60 for the second and any further vehicles will cost 
£85 each. We believe these costs are planned to be increased as well!

•	 You may also need to purchase Visitor’s Parking Permits which 
currently cost £13 for a book of ten 4-hour permits.

•	 Parking permits have only increased in cost.
•	 Having a parking permit will NOT guarantee you a parking place 

near your home.
The Conservatives say this will deter commuters from parking near the 
Stations.
However, as we know there are already a wide range of roads around 
Upminster Station that have parking restrictions already i.e. from 8am 
to 9.30am or 8am to 6pm as examples introduced to deter commuter 
parking.
There was extensive consultation two years ago on the introduction of 
permits with several letters going out to residents and presentations in 
Upminster Library with the result being a resounding NO.
In fact the petitions presented to the Council were over 90 per cent 
against the introduction of residents or visitors permits !
We understand that another “consultation exercise “ will take place in 
the late summer.
However you should be advised that the Conservatives have included 
income from the permits in their budget savings.
Having lost the free parking period and substantially paying more to 
park can we trust the Tories ?
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UPMINSTER & CRANHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Cranham By-Election
The On the 9th May a by-election will be 
held in the Cranham Ward, this has been 
called due to the sad passing of Councillor 
Clarence Barrett, who had been a ward 
councillor since 2006. A former Residents’ 
Association Councillor for Upminster 
Ward from 2006 to 2018, Linda Van Den 
Hende will be the Residents’ Association 
candidate. Linda, a resident of Upminster, 
has previously served on the Licensing, 
Crime and Disorder and Adult Social Care 
committees and was Mayor of Havering 
for 2017/18. A retired Human Resources 
Director in both Local Government and 
Metropolitan Police, she has served as 
a magistrate and is a Governor at two 
Havering schools. A member of Upminster 
Police Ward Panel and Vice Chair of 
Havering Stop and Search Monitoring 
Group, Linda is a trustee of both ‘First 
Step’ and ‘Havering Volunteer Centre’ 
charities. Her fundraising activities have 
included trekking, abseiling, wing walking 
and parachuting.

Upminster and Cranham Residents 
Association Executive

Upminster Pitch & 
Putt
The proposal to sell Upminster Pitch & 
Putt site was requisitioned, which meant 
the formal consultation to sell the land 
was paused. A list of fifteen grounds for 
requisition were presented including: 
‘Could you explain why there has been no 
public consultation on the sale of the land 
in respect to the residents gates leading 

WE OPPOSE THE INCREASE ON 
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Upminster Pitch 
& Putt 
continued from front page
onto the site, usage, rights of access 
without challenge form the local 
authority, afforded to them for over 
20 years.’ The next part of the process 
was for the requisition grounds to 
be heard at the Overview & Scrutiny 
Board, which was held on 2nd April, 
at the Town Hall. A number of local 
residents attended the meeting, which 
although open to the public, they had 
no speaking rights. A large number 
of further questions and challenges 
where made including: ‘The Cabinet 
recommendation on disposal, as the 
site is no longer required to be held 
for the purpose for which the Council 
presently holds it, fails to consider 
alternatives and other community 
benefits. Why were no alternative 
provisions considered?’ 
Unfortunately, the Conservative 
Members voted in unity not to uphold 
the requisition, and the Chair of the 
Board abstained, which meant the 
report would not go back to Cabinet 
for further discussion, and therefore 
moves straight onto the consultation 
process. 
The consultation process in 
accordance with the Local 
Government Act 1972 and Town 
and Country Planning Act 1990, 

requires notices to be placed in a local 
newspaper circulating in the area 
for two consecutive weeks, which 
is a very short turn around and a 
very limited notification circulation. 
The publication date is currently 
unknown, but almost certainly the 
deadline will have passed by the 
time you receive your next Bulletin. 
Hopefully you will have found out by 
our other forms of communication, 
or by word of mouth in time to 
comment.

Councillor Gillian Ford
Councillor John Tyler

At Your Service 
 
Your Residents Association and 
your local Residents Association 
Councillors are at your service all year 
round not just at election times. The 
Bulletin is published monthly and 
we back this up with special Bulletins 
plus our website. We work for and on 
behalf of the local community for its 
benefit.
We are continuing the fight to get 
the free 30 minute parking period 
restored.
We constantly look at all Planning 
Applications and have fought 
successfully not to build on our local 
Green Belt countryside.
March this year saw one of the largest 
attendances at one of our Public 

Meetings where residents expressed 
their opposition to the Conservative 
Council’s decision to sell off the 
Mini Golf Site in Hall Lane for 
development of 48 houses and flats 
on the site.
We strongly believe that Party Politics 
has NO place in local affairs .

Upminster Ward 
Councillors Surgery
Please note that May’s surgery will 
take place at Café Gelato on  Corbets 
Tey Road close to the junction with 
Springfield Gardens on Monday 13th 
May  between 10.00am and 11.00am. 
Your Upminster Councillors will be 
available to answer your queries and 
listen to your concerns. If you have 
anything urgent please contact us.
Our contact details are on page 22.

Cllr’s LINDA HAWTHORN, RON 
OWER and CHRIS WILKINS

Upminster 
Ward Meeting
Owing to the By-election in Cranham, 
the Upminster Ward meeting, 
scheduled in May has been cancelled 
- the next ward meeting will  be in 

June, and details of any speaker will 
be given in June’s bulletin

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN - 
SECRETARY 

Fun Morning
Fun Morning on Saturday 11th May, 
10.30 am - 12.30 pm at St Laurence 
Church Main Hall, Upminster RM14 
2BB. Please join us for fun attractions, 
face painting, homemade cakes, raffle, 
refreshments and much much more. 
Raising funds for The Children’s 
Society.

Classic Car 
Show
All Saints Church, Cranham and James 
Oglethorpe School are holding a Summer 
Fete & Classic Car Show on Saturday 22nd 
June at James Oglethorpe School, Ashvale 
Gardens, Cranham, RM14 3NB.
If you would like to display your classic 
vehicle at this event, please book your space 
by either: Emailing vickyblackburn35@
gmail.com or sending a text to:  07776 
455619. Please include the following details:
Your full name, Phone number, Email 
address, Make, Model and Year of your 
vehicle.
Once booked you will receive full details 
of times etc.There is an admission charge 
of £1 per classic vehicle, payable at the 
gate, which will go towards the school and   
church funds.	 	      

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377

07956 950711
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This Easter 
Holiday At 
Smash Camps!
There’s a whole lot of REAL fun 
and adventure to be had this Easter 
Holiday at SMASH Camps!
Adventure for ages 5 ½ to 16 from 
just £41pp per day or £144 per week 
(that’s less than £29 per day).
Experience the great outdoors, make 
new friends and learn new skills with 
the 30+ adventure activities on offer. 
From 4x4 Experience Day, to Quad 
Bike Riders Day, Multi-Activities, to 
Special Forces Training Day and all 
set in 130 acres of outdoor adventure 
space at Stubbers Adventure Centre – 
We have something for every child.
For further details or to book visit 
www.smashcamps.co.uk or call 01708 
224753.

Roomes 
Fashion Store
The Store in Station Road has a 
“Lingerie “ Event on the first floor 
this month and a Beauty Event in 
Cosmetics.
Why not have a meal during your visit 
or a nice cuppa ?

Adapted Bike 
Scheme Hire 
The Positive Parents Cycling for 
All bike scheme has a full range of 
adapted bikes including tandems, 
tricycles and wheelchair platforms 
as well as standard bikes enabling 
children and young people with 
disabilities and their family to all cycle 
together.
Thames Chase has several cycling and 
walking trails available as well as a 
Café and children’s play area.
Thames Chase Forest Centre 
Pike Lane, Upminster. Weekends, 
School and Public Holidays 
6th April 19 - 27th October 19 
10:30am - 4pm.
Cost: £3.00 per bike for ½ hour
£5.00 for 1 hour - no need to book 

The 39 Steps
This May brings Hitchcock suspense 
and intrigue to Upminster as the 
Wesley Players present a stage 
production of the classic thriller “The 
39 Steps”. Based on the classic novel 
by John Buchan and the 1935 Alfred 
Hitchcock film, the plot finds our 
hero, Richard Hannay embroiled in 
espionage and a false accusation of 
murder.  In a desperate attempt to 

prove his innocence, our hero escapes 
and finds himself on the run from 
dastardly murderers, double-crossing 
secret agents and a succession of hair 
raising escapades.  
The stage production misses nothing 
from the classic film as the action 
includes an on stage plane crash, a 
death defying escape from the Flying 
Scotsman over the Forth Bridge, 
handcuffs, missing fingers and some 
good old fashioned romance!  With 
only four actors playing multiple roles 
this is a fast paced and action packed 
adaptation of one of the most famous 
spy novels ever written.
Performances will be at the Methodist 
Church Hall, Hall Lane, Upminster 
on 16, 17 and 18 May 2019 at 8pm.  
Tickets are available by calling the box 
office on 07708 214742 or tickets@
wesley-players.co.uk.

Indoor Table 
Top Sale
The Coopers Parents & Friends 
Association are holding a Table Top 
Sale at Coopers Company & Coborn 
School, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, 
Essex, RM14 3HS on the 5th May.
For Table Top tables supplied it costs  
£12 or if seller supplied £8 (up to 6ft).
Sellers arrive between 7 – 8.30am and 
doors open at 9am. 

50p entrance fee for adults…..children 
free. Entrance free after 10.30am 
Sellers must book and pay in advance
Toilets & refreshments available
Disabled Access & Parking
Please call  07508 135449    
e.mail….bootsales@cooperscoborn.
co.uk
Facebook:  boot sales coopers coborn
Twitter: cooperscobornpa

Upminster Tithe 
Barn      
If you have a love of history and 
are interested in helping keep the 
Medieval Barn open to the public ring 
01708 228730.

2019 Open Days
May 4 and 18, June 1 and 15 
July 6 and 20,  August 3 and 17
September 7, 21 and 22 (Open 
House), October 5

Parking Problems
With the area having a huge amount 
of private vehicles and increasing all 
the time. Please note the following 
Council numbers if you have your 
drive blocked etc.
Office Hours 01708 432787,
Out of Office Hours 07946 738495. 

Join the thousands of people releasing equity from their home.
You could receive immediate TAX FREE cash allowing you to...
x

• Pay off an existing mortgage
• Fund new home improvements
• Plan your inheritance
• Supplement your income• Supplement your income

• Financially support your
   loved ones
• Fund a holiday
• And more!

01708 676 133
39 Station Lane, Hornchurch,

Essex, RM12 6JL
  Equity Release may involve a lifetime mortgage which is a loan secured against your home reducing the

value of your estate and may affect your entitlement to means-tested benefits.
  Connect Lifetime Mortgages is a trading style of Connect IFA Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the

  Financial Conduct Authority and is entered on the Financial Services Register under reference 441505.

01708 225910
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in 

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation

• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial 

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676

Hornchurch



We Are FSTVL
Last Month the We Are FSTVL 
organisers held their annual meeting 
with residents and businesses in 
Upminster. Cllrs Linda Hawthorn, 
Chris Wilkins and John Tyler were 
also in attendance and information 
given at the event are below:
The We Are FSTVL runs from Friday 
24th May to Sunday 26th May at 
Damyn’s Hall Aerodrome, Aveley 
Road, Upminster, RM14 2TN. 
https://www.wearefstvl.com
The organisers explained some minor 
changes but reiterated that the event 
will be similar to previous years. The 
main points that came out from the 
meeting were -

•	 The finishing time on all three 
nights is now 12.30am (Last year 
it was 1.30am on Friday).

•	 There will be around 3,000 
festival goers on Friday (all 
camping).

•	 There will be around 28,500 on 
Saturday and Sunday (which is 
slightly down from last year).

•	 A residents hotline number 
(0203 7187139) will be available 
between-
8am-9pm from Tuesday 14th 
May until Thursday 23rd
24 hours a day from 8am Friday 
24th until 9pm on Monday 27th
8am-9pm from Tuesday 28th 
until Friday 31st

•	 A mobile community response 
team will be available to respond 
to any problems.

•	 The Bag size in the Arena has 
been limited .

•	 There will be drug searches and 
everyone will be scanned for 
knifes.

Following problems last year with 
‘cabs’ in the Waldergrave Gardens 
area, this road and some surrounding 
it will be designated ‘Residents Only’ 

for the period of the festival. Residents 
of affected roads will be issued with 
vehicle passes (further details to be 
published on their website).
There will be more public toilets 
available at the station and signage 
will be improved.
Traffic Management / Road Closures 
(See Website For Full Details):
Temporary Speed Limits
Warwick Lane, between Aveley Road 
and Gerpins Lane. Aveley Road, 
between Warwick Lane and Gerpins 
Lane. 30 MPH restrictions from 
14/05/19 to 31/05/19.
No Waiting/Stopping Restrictions
Aveley Road, Park Farm Road,
Berwick Pond Road, Warwick Lane, 
Upminster Road North, Gerpins Lane
Harwood Hall Lane, Corbets Tey 
Road, Ockendon Road, Hall Lane
All from 0800 on 23/05/19 to 1800 on 
27/05/19.
Road Closures
Access to residents and permit holders 
only at certain junctions.
Ashburnham Gardens, Waldegrave 
Gardens, Deyncourt Gardens (plus 
non-festival traffic), Meadowside 
Close, Londons Close, Harwood Hall 
Lane (plus festival buses), Dennises 
Lane, Romford Road (plus businesses,  
festival buses and taxis), Greenacres 
Close, Aveley Road.
No Access or Festival Traffic Only at 
certain junctions.
Sunnings Lane, Bramble Lane, 
Stubbers Lane, Dennises Lane, Aveley 
Road
All from 0800 on 24/05/19 to 1800 
on 27/05/19, although most will not 
be enforced on Friday and Monday, 
unless exceptional circumstances 
dictate otherwise.
One Way Restrictions
Harwood Hall Lane (E), Stubbers 
Lane (S), Dennises Lane(W), Bramble 
Lane(W), Aveley Road(N). 
All from 0800 on 24/05/19 to 1800 
on 27/05/19, although most will not 
be enforced on Friday and Monday, 

unless exceptional circumstances 
dictate otherwise.

Please Note
No restrictions on other roads, but 
increased traffic levels should be 
expected on all roads in the vicinity 
of the venue, and the Upminster area 
in general. There will be speed limits 
and parking restrictions on other 
roads, but no access restrictions. 
Residents of roads that are subject to 
a closure or travel restriction will be 
issued with residents vehicle passes. 
These do not allow vehicles through 
any closures, other than those stated 
on the vehicle pass. Each household 
will be issued with two passes, 
additional passes will be available, by 
request. Health workers, deliveries, 
etc, will be allowed through road 
closures where necessary.

Dog-mess
Please note that dog-mess can now 
be put in normal waste bins providing 
it is securely wrapped in plastic bags. 
This saves on the need to empty 
special dog bins and covers areas 
where people walk their dogs which 
do not have a special bin.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

U.C.R.A Coach 
Outings
 
WINCHESTER HAT FAIR
Saturday 6th july 2019
This unspoilt cathedral city on the 
edge of the rolling South Downs plays 
host to  the UK’s longest continually 
running festival of outdoor arts.  
Initially conceived as a busking 
festival, Hat Fair takes its name from 
the tradition of the audience showing 
their appreciation by putting money 
in the hat at the end of the show.
This year’s Hat Fair runs from 5th 
July until 7th July. Three days of 
entertainment featuring theatre, 
dance and circus events!
Over four million people visit this 
ancient city every year which was 
once England’s ancient capital and 
former seat of King Alfred the Great.
£18.00                                                                                                         
DOWNTON ABBEY
Wednesday 24th July 2019
A visit to Downton will bring the 
elegance and decadence of the drama 
series alive before your very eyes.
Come and explore Highclere Castle, 
as we follow in the footsteps of 
the aristocratic Crawley family 
and their servants. When visiting 
Highclere Castle, you will have the 
opportunity to access both the Castle, 

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
•	 Supply only or supply and install

•	 High quality windows, doors
	 and conservatories
•	 Leaded lights and coloured glass
•	 Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5

continued on page 7
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors

phone 01708 222330/223241
where quality and service come first

LOVE CLEANING 4U
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVECLEANING4U.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

We also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 748344
Email: info@lovecleaning4u.com

Service Contracts (please ask for details)
BATHROOM INSTALLATIONS
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gardens and Egyptian Exhibition. 
The Egyptian Exhibition features 
many artefacts from the personal 
collection of the 5th Earl of Carnarvon 
after his visits to Egypt with his 
archaeological colleague Howard 
Carter and their epic discovery of King 
Tutankhamun’s tomb in 1922.
£39.00
NEWMARKET RACE DAY & 
NATIONAL STUD VISIT
Annual Royal British Legion Day
Saturday 10 August 2019
On arrival at Newmarket tea and 
coffee will be served before we join 
ourtour of the National Stud.  The 
tour takes place in the comfort of 
our own coach and is a fantastic 
way of learning more about what 
goes on behind the scenes of a busy 
commercial  thoroughbred stud farm.
After your tour which lasts about 
one & half hours, we will enter the 
famous Newmarket Racecourse for 
a fantastic afternoon at the races in 
aid of The Royal British Legion. There 
will be plenty of time for refreshments 
before the racing starts at approx 
2pm.(please note you cannot take 
your own food into the Grandstand 
Paddock at Newmarket)
This is one of the most popular and 
emotive race days on the calender,
 not only is it an opportunity to 
support a very worthy cause it also 
promises a great day of racing with 
lots of entertainment including a 
VE Celebration attended by Chelsea 

Pensioners, a Royal British Legion 
march past,  vintage singing band, 
vintage prop photo booth, and vintage 
rides, swings, stalls, and more!
£45.00 PER PERSON
Includes return coach from 
Upminster, Tea & coffee on arrival,
Guided tour of the National Stud
Entry Ticket to the Racecourse 
(Grandstand Paddock) AND your 
Race card ..........
ABBERTON RESERVOIR & MALDON
Saturday 11th May
(Last few remaining seats)
Enjoy tea and biscuits with stunning 
panoramic views at  Abberton 
Reservoirs which is  run by the Essex 
Wildlife Trust and plays host to over 
40,000 wetland birds.
There will be time to enjoy a short 
walk or take a look in the well stocked 
gift shop before we carry to  the town 
of Maldon on the Blackwater estuary. 
Maldon world famous for its sea salt 
is only 40 miles from London but it 
feels like a different world, packed 
with independent shops and timeless 
heritage , perfect for a spot of lunch 
and some retail therapy.
(Abberton Reservoir have  requested  
a voluntary donation of £2.00  per 
person  towards their conservation 
work and we have Incorporated this 
amount along with the cost of your tea 
& biscuits in the ticket price which is 
just £19.50 per person)
Contact details for further 
information:

Tel: Joan Carroll 07789 956399
Email  joancarroll66@gmail.com
Or Gina Savill-turner Tel: 01708 
228270, mobile 07958 006503
Email  gina.savill-turner@email.com

Follow us on Facebook Coach 
Outings with the UCRA 

De Rougemont 
Manor’s Events
De Rougemont Manor’s 2019 
calendar is bursting with exciting 
events, so get your diary out and make 
sure you book yourself in! 
We are looking forward to Father’s 
Day lunch on the 16th June, our next 
Wedding Open Day on the 14th July 
and our BBQ food decking party on 
the 28th July!  For more information 
on all our upcoming events visit our 
website www.derougemontmanor.
co.uk or call our reception team on 
01277 554062.

Engayne Alumni
Did you or your children attend 
Engayne Primary School? Engayne 
Primary School in Upminster, was 
founded in 1958 and throughout this 
academic year we are celebrating our 
60th birthday. As a school serving the 
local community we have quite a few 

ex pupils on the staff who were here 
during different decades of Engayne’s 
evolution. 
These ex alumni are spearheading 
a project to redevelop an area of the 
school grounds for future pupils 
led by current, ex pupils, parents, 
the local community and our local 
business community. 
For more information please visit: 
https://donatemyschool.com/
project/1751
   

Queens Theatre
“The Hired Man“ from the 27th 
April to 18th May 2019. Advertised 
as the  best British musical in 40 
years. 
Cumbria, 1898. Whippet racing, 
hiring fairs, hunting and drunken 
antics collide, in this passionate 
story of John and Emily, a young 
married couple, and their moving 
struggle to carve a living from the 
land.
An epic and heroic tale of love, 
betrayal and loyalty, set against 
a backdrop of English country 
traditions being swept away as a 
new century faces the gathering 
storm of war…
Based on the stirring novel by 
Melvyn Bragg, with a superb score 
of rousing foot stomping rhythms 
and soaring choruses by Howard 

continued on page 9

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177



8



9

Goodall, the award-winning 
composer of West End hits Bend It 
Like Beckham and Love Story. Box 
Office 01708 443333. 

Thank You
 
The Rotary club of Havering East 
would like to say a big thank you 
to everyone that took part and 
supported our charity Race Night on 
the 16th of March 2019 at Hornchurch 
High School. We Raised £1238.00 to 
help local and international charities.

R E C O N N E C T  
(Health and Wellbeing initiative)

Reconnect with your self and 
Reconnect with the natural world.  
A series of informal sessions in 
open spaces to explore ourselves 
and the wonders of nature using 
mindfulness.  These sessions are 
free and will be held in various 
open spaces in and around 
Havering on varying days.  
Approximately 45minutes-1 hour 
and followed by an opportunity 
to have tea or coffee together in 
various cafés at the sites.
First get together will be on 
Tuesday 14th May at 11a.m.  
Please meet outside the cafe 
in Hornchurch Country Park, 
Squadrons Approach.  Come 
along and give this a try.  If you 

wish to know more please contact 
me. No equipment  is needed just 
suitable comfortable clothing.  
There will be a short walk.  
Jill Luff BWY dip (British Wheel of 
Yoga) Contact No:  01708 641718 / 
07930 825383 (mob)  email   pirie.
ianandjill@btopenworld.com
 

Romford 
Ladies Probus 
Luncheon Club
We are a really friendly club which 
meets on the fourth Wednesday of 
every month.  We aim to foster new 
friendships.  Our meetings offer a 
homely three course meal and a 
range of interesting speakers.  The 
meetings are held at the Masonic 
Hall, Deyncourt Gardens, Upminster 
which is very accessible by a range 
of local transport facilities.  We are 
looking to increase our membership 
so if you are interested in joining us 
please call Wendy on 01708 450170 
or Sandra on 01708 551067 who will 
answer any queries you may have.

Bowling Club 
Open Day
Liberty of Havering Bowling Club are 
holding an Open Day on Saturday 

4th May 2019 10am - 4pm.  New 
members especially Ladies welcome.. 
Come and have a go, wear flat shoes 
or trainers. Refreshments available. 
Contact Anne Phillips 01708 470 
370 or Sheila Burton 07949 307336 
- Club is located at the rear of the 
sports Centre in Harrow Lodge Park 
Hornchurch. 

£10,000 
Community Bid 
Award 
Brentwood a Becket Rotary Club 
launches £10,000 Community Award
Local charities and voluntary groups, 
including those in Havering, will be 
able to bid for an Award of £10,000 
being offered by Brentwood a Becket 
Rotary Club.
To mark the start of their 40th year 
the Rotary Club they will be launching 
a one- off Community Award on 23 
April to enable local charities and 
voluntary organisations to apply 
for a single grant of £10,000 to be 
used to develop their services. To 
qualify applicants must be based in 
Brentwood or be based in one of the 
neighbouring districts, including 
Havering. Organisations from 
neighbouring districts will need to 
have some clients in Brentwood or 
want to use the money to provide 
services in Brentwood.
The application form will be 
completed on line on the Club’s 
website  www.rotarybrentwood.org  

and applications will close at the end 
of May.

Wednesday 
Music Evenings
Wed 8th May - Luxury Liners - The 
Music Played On Board - presented 
by Brian Luck. 
Music from the 1920-1960 era as he 
remembers when luxury liners ruled 
the waves and offered travel that was 
considered an art form. Music of the 
days when you could listen and dance 
to some great salon orchestras and 
bands.
Wed 22nd May - Work, Rest & Play - 
presented by Harry Newman. 
A programme featuring music that 
illustrates aspects of work, rest (rather 
than sleep) and leisure pursuits. This 
programme was originally to have 
been presented by Alan Tomlin, one 
of our most popular presenters who 
died in January and it will now also 
be a tribute to Alan who had already 
noted down many of the items he 
intended to play.
All programmes take place in 
the 1st Floor Meeting Room, 
Hornchurch Library, North Street 
and commence at 7.30pm ending 
by 9.30pm. Admission is free but a 
small donation is requested to cover 
interval refreshments. No need to 
book a seat - just turn up. Should you 
require more information contact 
Stephen Raindle 01708 470670 or 
email sraindle@aol.com .
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363
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Wing Walking 
For HFCA
Amy Shepherd will be Wing Walking 
on a bi-plane on Saturday 8th June 
at Daymns Hall Aerodrome in 
Upminster. 
All the proceeds raised will go to 
enabling the Havering Foster Carers 
Association (HFCA) to take Havering 
fostering families for days out. Amy 
supports the HFCA by helping out at 
events, creating posters for each event 
and is great with the children.
Please support Amy by reading her 
story and making a donation by 
clicking on the link below
https://www.justgiving.com/
crowdfunding/amyshepherd

Guided Wild-
Flower Walks
There will be one walk in the 
afternoon in a Wednesday in each 
month, started in April, last one 
in August. We meet by the visitor 
centre at Belhus Woods Country 
Park and we set out at 1:30pm, 
returning by 4:30pm, so we are out 
for 3 hours.
Choice of clothing is important, 
as there may well be mud, and 
Brambles, and unwanted biting 

insects. Strongly suggested: Wear 
old and tough clothes that will 
keep your skin protected, wear 
old tough trousers, wear wellies 
or similar, unless the weather has 
been dry all summer! (As it did 
this last summer!). Participants 
must be able to kneel down on 
the ground, and get up again, 
without assistance. We are on our 
feet for the full 3 hours, but we 
usually walk rather slowly. Bring 
some items that might be helpful: 
Sunhat if it is hot and sunny, skin 
cream if biting insects are out 
and about, notebook and pencil, 
a small hand lens (but I can lend 
one of mine if you don’t have 
one). No dogs, please, as they are 
always trying to get to the same 
spot that we want to look at!!!! If 
you have a wild flower book, do 
bring it. Some folk bring a mobile 
phone with camera in it, but 
definitely not essential.
If you come by car, there is a 
large car park but you have to 
pay. Better value if you fill your 
car! The Park requires a small fee, 
usually it is about £5 per head.
Dates: all Wed afternoons: 1st 
May; 5th June; 10th July; 7th 
August.
If you want more information, 
or if you have a question, please 
contact me on  01708 228921 or 
email m.smith33gpr@gmail.com.

Havering Singers
Havering Singers Summer Concert  
- Summer Delights - A Selection 
from the Shows. Saturday July 20 
2019 @ 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm. Venue: 
St. Peter’s Church, Gubbins Lane, 
Harold Wood, Essex RM3 0QA. See 
www.haveringsingers.org.uk for more 
details on how to buy tickets for these 
events.

Bach Flower 
Course
The essence of life - a spiritual 
exploration of the power of nature 
using Bach Flowers is a course 
developed by Julia Massey over 
many years of working with 
Bach Flower Essences.  She 
has extensive client experience 
alongside continual professional 
development and an intent on 
using the power of nature in 
her own life, as well as in the 
treatment of others.  Julia teaches 
this course once each year to 
a very small group of students 
(no more than 8) over three 
separate dates.  Her affinity with 
nature and it’s healing power 
affords all students with unique 
guidance and skills that are truly 
incomparable.  Students complete 

this course and go on to utilise 
Bach Flower in their everyday 
lives, and as a complement to any 
existing therapies that they may 
practise.  In the words of many 
former students, it is simply ‘Life 
Changing’...
The Next Course Begins on 28th 
April 2019 at The Upminster 
Sanctuary, Pea Lane, 
Upminster, Essex, RM14 2XH.
If you are interested in finding out 
more about the course contact The 
Sanctuary on 01708 251124 or call 
Julia directly on 01708 221941.

White Line Bays
Over the years with the huge 
increase of vehicles locally a 
number of roads have “white 
line bays “ where it is permissible 
to park on the pavement thus 
allowing freer movement of 
vehicles etc.
May we remind you that where 
these bays are in “controlled 
parking areas “ where vehicles are 
banned as an example 8 am to 9.30 
am etc.
Parking in these bays are still the 
subject of the ban.
The Council will and do issue 
parking tickets. Please feel free 
to pass this information on and 
do not let your fiends or relatives 

continued on page 13
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk 
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
01708 898919
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etc who may not know the local 
regulations please get caught out.

Your Emails
 
Years ago the majority of 
communications to us was by letter.
Now its predominantly emails, whilst 
we appreciate your messages please 
give your full contact details when 
emailing us.

Many thanks 

Thames Chase 
Community Forest
Throughout the winter months our 
conservation volunteers have been 
increasing the tree cover across 
the Community Forest by planting 
a number of trees with a variety of 
land owners. 800 trees have been 
planted with primary school children 
in school grounds and at the new 
woodland at Berwick Glades managed 
by Forestry England, at Ingrebourne 
Valley and Stubbers Outdoor Pursuits 
Centre. Funding for this project came 
from DEFRA through the Community 
Forest Network. Forestry England 
(the new name for the Forestry 
Commission) celebrated 100 years of 
woodland development by planting 
9,723 trees at Berwick Glades to create 
a new community woodland in the 

Forest and a strategic link between 
woodlands. This completes the 49th 
site of restored green space across the 
40sq miles of the Community Forest.. 

Events at the Forest Centre

Friday 3rd May – An all-ability walk 
around Broadfields’ site from 10am. 
Come and enjoy the countryside 
whilst exploring the surfaced paths of 
varying distances around the Forest 
Centre. Also observe our cycles for all 
ages and abilities, adapted bathroom 
and quiet room. The walk will be 
followed by coffee and biscuits.
Friday 10th May – Jazz in the Cafe 
with Dominic Ashworth is now fully 
booked. A second evening with 
Dominic is planned for Friday 21st 
June 7.30-10pm at £12.00 per person. 
Booking for this new date at the 
Visitor Centre
Friday 17th May - Musical Cream 
Tea Celebrating Chelsea Flower Show 
from 2.30-4.30pm. Enjoy tea, scones 
and cake whilst listening to live music. 
£9 per person (booking essential).
Sunday 19th May 10am-2pm – 
Sunday Market with local produce 
and crafts.
Saturday 25th May  - Guided Walk to 
Langdon Hills from 10am (For more 
details visit the website or the Visitor 
Centre)
Tuesday 28th, Wednesday 29th and 
Thursday 30th May day Children’s 
holiday programme from 10.30am 

to12.30pm each day 
Sunday 2nd June – Thames Chase 
10k and Family Fun Run- please 
go to the website for booking 
instructions.
More information at the Forest Centre 
or on www.thameschase.org.uk 
All enquiries to Thames Chase 
Telephone: 01708 642970 or Email: 
enquiries@thameschase.org.uk

Shirley Ward 
Tours
August 1st Thu, Southwold: Day trip 
to this old fashioned seaside resort. 
£30 Adult;  £22 Child
August 3rd Sat,  The Mill at Sonning. 
In converted watermill  next to 
River Thames with 2 course lunch 
+ matinee show/Coach £72.00.   
Private Lives by Noel Coward; 
Directed by Brian Blessed.  
August 7th Wed, Eastbourne trip; 
Pier, Beach, flat promenade, 
shopping centre. £28 Adult; £27 Oap; 
£20 Child; Includes ride over downs 
to Beachy Head.
August 15th Thu, Broadstairs 
Day Trip; Folk Week. Family Rate 
available or £28 Adult, £27 Oap, £20 
Child.
August 21st Wed, Thames River 
Cruise. Runnymede to  Windsor with 
Ploughmans lunch then onto Saville 
Gardens, Windsor, for Cream Tea: 
£60 Inclusive Lunch,Tea,Boat trip and 
Gardens.

November 29th/30th Friday/
Saturday: Thursford Xmas 
Spectacular Show. Overnight stay 
and evening meal after matinee 
show at Heacham Manor Hotel, 
Hunstanton plus free time in Norwich 
next day: £189 per person, S/S £15 pp.
Please call Shirley Ward 01708 227884 
or e mail  shirley@shirleytours.co.uk 
to Book all trips. 

Pedal Away 
Those Parking 
Blues ... 
 
They say that watching TV is now 
considered more dangerous than 
riding a bicycle. This is because many 
of us now have inactive lifestyles that 
make us more susceptible to heart 
disease and diabetes. A tiny amount 
of exercise, such as cycling to the 
shops a few times a week, can greatly 
improve your health.
Luckily in Havering, we have 
numerous quiet turnings and open 
spaces that can be used to avoid main 
roads. Ingrebourne Valley being one 
off road example. 
Plan your route using the cycle 
journey planner on Havering 
Council’s website.
Don’t forget your rucksack and a lock.
You’ll be pleasantly surprised how 
stress-free it is not to have to worry 
about parking and you’ll be feeling a 
lot fitter for it. 
Why not give it a try?

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606
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Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
 Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment 

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering

Guttering & Fascias
Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER 
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

  01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail:  upminsterplastering@gmail.com

LOW BACK & NECK PAIN,SCIATICA
ARTHRITIS
WHIPLASH
HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

 LOW BACK & NECK PAIN, SCIATICA
 ARTHRITIS
 WHIPLASH
 HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact Martin Flower 
Telephone: 07785 244412

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

                 French Courses for Adults
	            Fairkytes, Hornchurch 

Beginners 1		  Monday 11-12:30pm
Intermediate 2		  Tuesday 11-12:30pm
Improvers 1		  Wednesday 7:30-9:00pm
Improvers 2		  Monday 1-2:30pm
				    Thursday 1-2:30pm
Conversation		  Thursday 11-12:30pm
No Exams

Email: Valerie@amstramgram.co.uk
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**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

Get Cycling 
With better weather approaching the 
Hornchurch Cycle Club is starting 
the Wednesday night beginner rides 
at 6.30pm from the Queens Theatre 
car park to encourage people of all 
ages and abilities to take to the road 
and cycle to get fit or just for the fun 
of cycling on the roads in our locality 
in an excellent social environment. 
Please check our Facebook page to get 
in touch or just turn up on the night.

Universal Credit 
Helpline
Havering Council have set up the Help 
to Claim service, for people applying for  
Universal Credit. 
Citizens Advice Havering can provide 
people with advice on how to apply 
for Universal Credit and support them 
through the application process. They 
have trained advisors that can help you: 
set-up your Universal Credit account, 
complete your claim to-dos, verify your 
identity, make sure you are providing 
the right evidence to the Job centre, and 
help you understand what Universal 
Credit will mean for you.
The service is available at Citizens 
Advice Havering in Romford Central 
Library Monday to Friday 9am-2pm. 
Support is also available through the 
free phone line and web chat from 

8am - 6pm Monday to Friday,  0800 144 
8 444,  Web chat: www.citizensadvice.
org.uk/helptoclaim

SuperHero Fun 
Run
The Family Superhero Fun Run Is Back!
Sunday 19th May at Raphael Park, 
Romford will see the return of Lennox 
Children’s Cancer Fund’s family-
friendly charity 5k Superhero Fun Run 
and Inflatables Day!
Back for its THIRD fantastic year, 
Raphael Park will once again play host 
to the 5k superhero-themed family 
fundraiser.
Take part as a family - bring the kids, 
grandparents, aunts and uncles and 
have a fun family day out. Dress up in 
your favourite superhero fancy dress 
and join us to raise money to support 
children with cancer.
Alongside the run itself, the 2019 fun 
day will include an even wider selection 
of inflatables than 2018, face-painting, 
food and drink stands and a visit from a 
very special Disney Princess with more 
still to be announced! There will be a 
fantastic DJ all day and a fun pre-run 
warm-up before the fun run gets going 
at midday. Fancy dress is encouraged, 
and superhero capes and masks will be 
on sale for runners who really want to 
look the part!
A day of inflatable fun is included in the 

fun run entry fee for all under 13s and 
there will be soft play included for the 
under 5s. For children not entering the 
fun run, inflatables wristbands will be 
available for just £5 on the day.
Registration for the 2019 Superhero 
Fun Run is open NOW – It’s only £10 
for anyone age 5 and up, and under-5s 
are FREE! For more information or to 
register, visit www.lennoxccf.org.uk/
superherofunrun or call 01708 734366.

Musicians Wanted
The Eastbury Concert, who 
rehearse at Havering-atte-Bower 
every Friday Evening, are looking 
for the players of the future and 
would be pleased to welcome 
wind or percussion musicians 
of any age or any standard. So if 
you enjoy making music then call 
Jeff on 01708 767145 and/ or visit 
their web site at:- http://www.
eastburyconcertband.com. 

New Allotment 
Trading Hut
New Trading Hut at Allotments
Stewart Avenue Allotments have 
opened a small on-site Trading Hut for 
a couple of hours each Sunday morning 
during the growing season from 10-12.
We are planning to stock a small 
selection of gardening items from 

compost to labels all at reasonable 
prices.  Growing advice and details 
of how to apply for a plot will also be 
available and we’ll have the kettle on!
Anyone who joins the local Allotments 
Society is eligible to use the Trading 
Hut (you don’t have to have a plot, so 
it might be useful for all you gardeners 
who don’t want to have to drive to 
a Garden Centre all the time).  You 
can join the Society for a very small 
annual subscription when you visit on a 
Sunday morning.
Alongside the Trading Hut we will also 
have plotholders’ donations of excess 
vegetables, plants, seeds, jams and 
chutneys made from allotment produce 
(all according to season and subject to 
availability) that will be available for 
members of the public to purchase. 
This will be instead of the monthly 
Gate Sales that we’ve held for several 
years and will be open to members 
and non members. Funds raised 
will go to support our own and other 
local Allotments, so by supporting 
our sales you will be supporting the 
site to continue to improve and be 
relevant to today’s users. Allotments 
are very important green spaces for the 
environment, biodiversity and saving 
on food miles as well as providing many 
benefits for plot holders.
Keep an eye on our website and the 
Upminster Facebook page for details 
and to see what’s available each week. 
We hope to see you soon.

We emphasise the need to preserve your natural teeth by the
prevention of tooth decay and gum disease

New NHS and Private Patients Welcome

Dental Implants now available

Modern Friendly Environment

Emergency Treatment

Cosmetic Dentistry

Flexible Dentures

Zoom Laser Whitening

Hygienist Available

Air Polish

£45
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01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

11:30am-10pm Mon-Sat
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Shed 
Workspace
UBC Shed is a workspace where men 
can work on practical projects or follow 
hobbies with others based at Upminster 
Baptist Church, Springfield Gardens, 
Upminster. Men are welcome from 
anywhere in Havering.
The idea draws on the successful Men’s 
Shed movement in Australia where 
over 900 Sheds have formed in just 
over a decade. Our shed is equipped 
with tools and materials donated by the 
public and local rotary and we are set 
up mainly for woodworking, however 
we are open to other suggestions for 
different types of projects. The shed is 
run by the members who decide when 
the shed opens, at present we open 
every Tuesday and Thursday morning 
9.00 – 12.30.  You can drop in any time 
when we are operating.
We are pleased to undertake 
community project for local groups.  
Weather it be building a new shed, 
making notice boards or even small 
projects such as bird tables we would 
love to hear from you. For an informal 
conversation or more information call
John Connor on 01708 228902 
Email: up.baptists@btconnect.com
If you wish to make a donation of tools 
or material please contact John 01708 
228902.

LOCAL FUTURE EVENTS
MAY

	 Hornchurch & Upminster Rotary 
Club, every Thursday 12.30 for 1pm, 
The Railway Hotel, Station Road 
Hornchurch Tel: 01708 250855.

4  	 Saturday - Cake Decorating Club. 
Fairkytes Arts Centre, Billet Lane, 
Hornchurch RM11 1AX.  Doors open 
at 1.15 for 1.30 start to 3.30pm. Watch 
Doreen Wood demonstrate how to 
make sugar flowers to decorate your 
cakes.  Visitors pay £7, inc tea and 
cake.  We are a very friendly group 
and there is no need to book.  We 
meet on the first Saturday in the 
month. Further details from Joy 
01708 767145.

4    Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster 
Open (10.30am to 4pm).

7	 Tuesday - Oglethorpe W.I. This is 
when we discuss WI Resolutions 
on current topics. Visitors and new 
members are always welcome to 
our meetings which are held on 
the first Tuesday of each month 
at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front 
Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN at 7.45 
pm. Further information contact 
Secretary Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 
251 161 or just come along on the 
evening.

8	 Wednesday -  The Front Lane 
Community Association Tea 
Dance at Cranham Social Hall, 
Front Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN 
on the 2nd Wednesday of each 
month.  Doors open 2.15 p.m. Come 

along and make new friends, whilst 
dancing to music by  ‘John’. £3.50 
inc refreshments.  Pay on the door. 
Further details contact Val on 01708 
224166.

8	 Wednesday - Nelmes Women’s 
Institute meet on the 2nd 
Wednesday of every month and 
welcome new members of all ages.  
Meetings are held at Nelmes United 
Reformed Church Hall (corner 
of Nelmes Road and Burntwood 
Avenue, Hornchurch, RM11 3JA).  
Meetings start at 2 pm promptly.   
Please contact Ruth McDougall on 
01708 448431 or Ruth.wellwisher@
gmail.com  for further details.  

8	 Wednesday – Havering U3A Lionel 
Bart by Geoff Bowden. Havering 
U3A meets at 2:30pm on the second 
Wednesday of the month at St. 
Michael’s Church Hall, Main Road, 
Gidea Park, Romford. Interest groups 
run throughout the month. www.
u3asites.org.uk/havering

10	Friday– RSPB Havering – Indoor 
Meeting. Annual General Meeting 
and Guest Speaker. Meeting Room 
at Hornchurch Library, 44 North 
Street, RM11 1TB.  Time: 7.30 pm 
- 9.45 pm. Price: £3.00 per person. 
Telephone: 01708 434903. E-mail: 
rspb.havering@gmail.com

10	Friday – Scottish Country Dancing, 
every Friday at St Laurence Church 
Minor Hall RM14 2BB. 10.00 to 11.45 
am. Beginners welcome. Further 
details from Fiona 07976 438950

12  Sunday - OASIS - A ‘disability-
friendly’ meeting, 3.00 to 4.30 pm 
at Cranham Baptist Church, Severn 

Drive. Oasis meetings are for adults 
with disabilities and their carers.  All 
our meetings are accessible, friendly 
and informal. Contact the Oasis 
Team on 01708 223551 or 07714 
853545.

12	Sunday - Eastbury Concert Band, 
Raphaels Park Bandstand Concert.

	 www.eastburyconcertband.com
13	Monday – Havering Branch Essex 

Wildlife Trust  Alice Wickman 
is giving a talk about the London 
Dragon Fly survey. Meetings are 
held in the 1st floor meeting room in 
Hornchurch Library from 8.00 pm to 
9.45 pm. Donation of £3 to help cover 
hall hire, this includes tea, coffee 
and biscuits. For more information 
contact the Secretary Joy Emerson on 
01708 440297. 

14 	Tuesday - Upminster and District 
Horticultural Society  Central Royal 
Parks presented by Jim Buttress plus 
the Society’s plant sale. The lectures 
are held in the New Windmill 
Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster. 
Beginning at 7.45pm until 9.45pm. 
Entrance is free to members and 
is £2 for non-members. www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk

15  Wednesday - Deyncourt Ladies 
Probus Lunch Club meet every 3rd 
Wednesday of the month ( except 
August ) and welcome new members 
who are retired. Meetings are held 
at the Masonic Centre Deyncourt 
Gardens Upminster. Meetings 
commence at 11.30 am lunch is 
12.00pm and we have a speaker 
to follow. Please contact Julia 

continued on page 19

55+ ?
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff, 

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary
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Deverill for further details on:- tel. 
01708745788 Email:- frelia.deverill@
talktalk.net

15	Wednesday - Upminster Floral 
Art Society Doors open at 7pm and 
refreshments are available. Held on 
the third Wednesday of every month 
(except January). Windmill Hall, St 
Mary’s Lane, Upminster. Cost: £7 
visitors. Free for members. Contact: 
Margaret 01708 471977

16	Thursday - Upminster Wine and 
Social Club meet on the third 
Thursday of the month at 8 pm in the 
Cranham Social Hall, Front Lane, 
Cranham.  We hold meetings every 
month with a variety of speakers and 
wine tasting.  For more information 
contact Maureen Jasper on 01708 
223956, or simply come along on the 
night.  You will be most welcome.

17	Friday - Havering Antique 
Collectors Club meet at the 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane, Harold Wood. Guest Speaker 
Peter Addison - Coins of England 
since 100 B.C. 7.30 for 8.00 - Guests 
£4.  Chairman Mrs Chris Lovett 0794 
7367258.

18  Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster 
Open (10.30am to 4pm).

20	Monday – Diabetes UK – Havering 
Group Meetings are held at  North 
Street Halls ,24 North Street, 
Hornchurch – Opposite Iceland, 
RM11 1QX .  Normally on the third 
Monday of each month (except for 
August and January) at 8PM. Contact 
our secretary, Ann on 01708 935779, 
for more details.

21	Tuesday - Cranham Engayne W.I. 
welcomes new members and visitors.  
Meetings held on the 3rd Tuesday 
of each month at 2 pm to 4 pm at 
the Cranham Community Centre, 
Marlborough Gardens.

21	Tuesday - Upminster U3A Mick 
Casson. Yeoman Warder on his 
experiences at the Tower of London, 
Sally Miller - Street Watch. New 
Windmill Hall in Upminster. Doors 
open at 12.30pm for a 1pm start. 
For further information about 
membership and current interest 
groups, come along to a meeting for 
free or check out our website www.
u3asites.org.uk/upminster

22	Wednesday - Upminster Park 
Towns Womens Guild meet on 
the fourth Wednesday of every 
month at 2 pm to 4 pm in Derham 
Hall (behind Upminster Library), 
Upminster.  Afternoon tea, talks and 
outings amongst a friendly group of 
ladies, all most welcome.  For more 
information contact Deborah Pryor 
on 01708 226127 or Ann Monk on 

01708 226305 or simply come along.
29	Wednesday - Upminster and 

District Probus Club meet at 
The Cranleigh, 84 Station Road, 
Hornchurch, RM12 6LX on the last 
Wednesday of the month. Brian 
Luck - Hooray for Hollywood - The 
Greatest Film Themes of Tinseltown. 
Contact Barry on 01708 703783 and 
leave a message or send an email 
secretary@upminsterprobus.com.

31	Friday - Single Over Sixty lunch, 
last Friday of every month 12.30 for 
1pm, All Saints Church, The Chase 
Upminster Tel: 01708 228308.

JUNE

1	 Saturday -The Havering Branch of 
the East of London Family History 
Society hold meetings on the first 
Saturday of every month at Trinity 
Church, Station Road, Upminster 
RM14 2SJ doors open at 1pm 
meeting starts at 2pm. ‘Delinquents 
& those who tried to reform them’ 
with Kath Chater. The Internet & 
Technology Group meet at the same 
venue 11am – where a Q&A session is 
followed by ‘A Workshop’. Teas and 
coffees can be purchased. Members 
and visitors welcome to either or 
both.

1 	 Saturday - Cake Decorating Club. 
Fairkytes Arts Centre, Billet Lane, 
Hornchurch RM11 1AX.  Doors 
open at 1.15 for 1.30 start to 3.30pm. 
Visitors pay £7, inc tea and cake.  We 
are a very friendly group and there 
is no need to book.  We meet on the 
first Saturday in the month. Further 
details from Joy 01708 767145.

1	 Saturday– RSPB Havering – Coach 
trip, RSPB Minsmere, Suffolk. RSPB’s 
flagship nature reserve Minsmere: 
splendid woodland, wetland and 
coastal scenery, rare birds breeding 
and calling in on their migrations, 
shy wildlife like otters, the booming 
call of bitterns in spring, beautiful 
bugs and colourful wild flowers in 
summer. £20 per seat. Contact Mike 
Hughes Tel: 01708 250585 E-mail: 
mikeboyo15@gmail.com.

1   	Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster 
Open (10.30am to 4pm).

4	 Tuesday - Oglethorpe W.I. “Second 
time round Fashion Show”. Visitors 
and new members are always 
welcome to our meetings which are 
held on the first Tuesday of each 
month at Cranham Social Hall, 103 
Front Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN at 
7.45 pm. Further information contact 
Secretary Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 
251161 or just come along on the 
evening.

Kitchens Bedrooms Bathrooms Living Areas Offices

Westbury James Interiors manufacture and fit bespoke furniture 
for Kitchens, Bedrooms, Bathrooms, Home Offices & Living 
Rooms. Contemporary High Gloss, Traditional Wood and 

Timeless Shaker designs - we have ranges to fulfil every design 
concept.  Our colour-matched quality carcases with clever storage 
solutions are made to measure, with a wide range of worktops & 

handles providing the perfect finishing touches.

Westbury Farm, St Mary's Lane, Upminster, RM14 3NU
Tel: 01708 227273 Email: info@westburyinteriors.co.uk

Probably the best kept secret in Upminster
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Local Elections
Kindly note whilst there are “Local 
Elections “ around the country on 
Thursday 2nd May.
There are none in Havering as we 
elected Councillors last May with the 
exception of Cranham Ward where 
there is a by-election to replace our 
Residents Councillor Clarence Barrett 
who sadly passed away. 

Residents’ 
Association 
Donations to 
Good Causes
At the 2019 Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association’s AGM (full 

details next Issue) one of the items 
highlighted was that donations 
totalling £12,198 were made by the 
Association to local good causes in 
2018.
This included around £1,500 to 
projects at local schools, £500 to 
youth organisations, £500 to church 
projects and £900 to local sports 
clubs. A total of £2,700 was also given 
towards improvements at two of our 
local community buildings, the New 
Windmill Hall and the Cranham 
Community Centre in Marlborough 
Gardens.
On the night, a cheque for £5,000 was 
presented by Cllr Chris Wilkins
to Mark Halls, the Chief Executive 
of First Step, a Havering charity 

dedicated to helping young children 
with special needs or disabilities and 
their families. 

We are proud that so much of the 
money raised by the Upminster and 
Cranham Residents’ Association goes 
to such deserving causes.

Your Residents’ Association 
Councillors 

Parking 
Enforcement Car
My councillor colleagues Linda 
Hawthorn and Ron Ower have been 
receiving complaints regarding the 
Councils CCTV parking vehicle when 
it parks in Corbets Tey Road. During 
this time its engine is constantly 
running. Please see below the reply I 
have received following taking this up 
with the Council.
 
“Thank you for your correspondence 
regarding the parking enforcement 
car which was stationary with the 

engine still running. I have been 
informed by Highways, Traffic and 
Parking that the CCTV vehicle must 
be left running whilst it is carrying 
out enforcement/patrol duties 
as otherwise the CCTV computer 
would drain the battery with the 
possibility that the vehicle could not 
be restarted. However, officers are 
pleased to advise that the Council 
is looking into introducing electric 
CCTV enforcement vehicles in the 
borough this year.”

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS

Oglethorpe 
Players Spire 
Support
 
The Players are proud to announce 
their involvement in the All 
Saint’s Cranham Church Spire 
Refurbishment project. With kind 
sponsorship from Allen Ford Essex, 
a magnificent Victorian theatrical 
evening will be presented complete 
with vintage comedy and song, 
a delicious supper followed by 
a dramatic melodrama of epic 
proportions, entitled, ‘And Never 
Called Me Mother!!!’
You are invited to sing along with our 
choruses, then cheer on our hero, 
gentle Tom; weep with our heroine, 
tragic Millie; boo and hiss our 
dastardly villain, the General Francis 
who has recently returned from 
exploring foreign parts.
A major event not to be missed. 

Produced by Cranham’s own award- 
winning Oglethorpe Players with all 
profits donated to the beautiful All 
Saint’s Spire refurbishment fund.
Please contact 01708 221923 for 
details and bookings.
Friday 7th and  Saturday 8th June at 
8pm Vestry Hall, All Saints Church, 
The Chase, Cranham RM14 3YB.
Tickets £10 per person payable prior 
to performances. Tables of eight, food 
supplied please bring own drinks.

Little Church
Proud parents or carers of pre-school 
age children?  Fancy going to Church, 
but worried that your little one will 
make more noise than the rest of the 
congregation put together?  We have 
an answer!  At Upminster Baptist 
Church, we’re trialling a new style 
of Church service - “Little Church”. 
Aimed specifically at pre-school 
age children and their families, our 
services are short (45 minutes), 
relaxed (running around is fine) and 
fun (ending with craft and games).  
Next service is Sunday 19th May, from 
0930-1015, in the UBC hall (RM14 
3EH).  No booking necessary, but feel 
free to email littlechurchubc@gmail.
com if you’d like to to chat first!

Royal Parks Talk
 

We have one of our most popular speakers, 
Jim Buttress returns to speak about the 
time he was managing some of the Royal 
Parks in central London.  Jim will be 
recalling the trial and tribulations of this 
role in his own inimitable and amusing 
way. We also have the Society’s plant sale, 

continued on page 22

Cllr Chris Wilkins   Mark Halls



where members sell at bargain prices, the 
plants that they have grown. All proceeds 
will go to our chosen charities, St Francis 
Hospice and Jack’s Place Charity.
The lecture takes place on Tuesday 14th 
May 2019 in the New Windmill Hall, St 
Mary’s Lane, Upminster. The start time is 
7.45pm with a finishing time of 9.45pm. 
There will be an interval for tea and 
biscuits. Entrance is free to members and 
is £2 for non-members.
You can find out more about our 
society by visiting our website  www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk
Do come and join us for an entertaining 
evening with plants at give away prices.

Painting Exhibition
Janet and Terry Doyle have an 
exhibition of new work at Upminster 
Library. The exhibition runs from 
Monday 6th May to Saturday 18th 
May during normal library hours. All 
paintings are for sale. Contact number 
01708 532967.

Upminster Park 
Volunteers
 
Friends of Upminster Park are 
looking for volunteers to help with 
two projects :
1- Help with weeding the long 
flower bed between the kiosk and 
the toilets.
2- Help to litter pick on one or 
two Saturday afternoons.

If you are interested please 
contact Brian Flavell at 
Brianm1937@yahoo.co.uk or 
phone 01708 225804. We plan 
to start litter picking on May 4th 
at 4pm. Bags, gloves and litter 
pickers will be provided.

Subscriptions
Our Annual charge of £2 per 
household has not changed for years 
and we are pleased to announce the 
amount stays the same.
Welcome to those new households 
who have joined us. Subs collecting 
has started and we are short of 
collectors in several Roads. Please 
contact Chris on 07960 059195 if you 
can assist.
We need the subscription cash to keep 
the Association going and to have 
reserve funds to fight on behalf of 
residents. 

Your Help Please
 
We need a volunteer please to drop off 
Bulletins to several of our deliverers 
please. Also as we are splitting 
Deliveries. If you can assist delivering 
The Bulletin please get in touch with 
me.
Your support and assistance are much 
appreciated. Please contact me on 
07960 059195.

Chris Wilkins

Upminster 
Police update

 
There are a number of changes to 
our Police team in Upminster.  PC 
Ben McIntosh left the Met on 13 
March and is training to be a train 
driver, PCSO Julie Andrews is moving 
to another role in Met HQ from 1 
April.  The good news is that PC 
Sarah Wibrow is now back to full 
duties following her maternity leave, 
PC James Chinnery has joined the 
Upminster team and from the end 
of April we will have a new PCSO 
Kaser Aleem.  Our Sergeant Ian 
Bargus remains with us, although 
we do share him with Cranham, 
Rainham and Wennington and South 
Hornchurch wards.  The Corbets Tey 
office is still scheduled for closure 
at the end of June, however there 
are discussions ongoing which may 
change that decision.  

Linda Van den Hende

Mini Golf Course
Further to the article from our 
Residents Councillors Gillian Ford 
and John Tyler on the front page 
regarding the requisition of the 
Conservative Controlled Cabinet 
decision to dispose of the land at the 
Pitch and Putt Mini Golf Course in 
Hall Lane where there has been a 
Planning Application for 48 houses 
and flats.
There was no pre consultation 
with local residents and the ward 
Councillors.
As we go to press we understand that 
the Council have received hundreds 
of objections !
We will keep you updated on this 
very important matter.

Lunctime Recitals
St Laurence Church - Thursday 
Lunchtime, free admission with 
retiring collection. All concerts 
1.05pm - 1.50pm.
May
2nd James Parsons - organ (Wales)
16th Charlotte Diamond & Claire 
Habbershaw - mezzo soprano & 
piano 
30th Oundle for Organists (award 
winner)

DIARY - May
Upminster Ward Meeting 
Owing to the By-election in 
Cranham, the Upminster Ward 
meeting, scheduled in May has 
been cancelled - the next ward 
meeting will  be in June, and 
details of any speaker will be 
given in June’s Bulletin.

Cranham Meeting
The next meet the Cranham 
Councillor for one to one 
conversation, will be on 16th May 
11.00-12.00 Cafe4U, Front Lane.
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Upminster Ward

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Ron Ower 07721 780372

cllrronower@yahoo.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Editor 

Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising
Martin Flower 07785 244412 

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser 
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Residents’ Association Website 
John Tyler 

(07982 962925) 
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
 

Cranham Ward

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Article & Advertising Submission Deadlines
Articles - 1st Month / Advertising - 3rd Month

Copy to be received on or before the above dates one Month 
prior to the publish date. Please note that submitting an article 
does not guarantee publication. Email:bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 
(Formally known as Diane Matthews Clinic)

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

I have worked in this practice for over 25 years and can o�er quality assured treatments and expertise
which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

LOCKSMITHS
Emergency call out

All locks opened, supplied & fitted
MLA approved locksmiths
UPVC door lock specialist 

New doors supplied & fitted, safes opened
New safes supplied & fitted

Free quotes - no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, mobile: 07890 920 258

TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

             10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946

EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  
If you have room in your home, and the time and compassion 
to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

info@bettertogether.org.uk 0208 519 9536  



J. WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL  01708 448402

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
	 ★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
	 ★ WALLING
	 ★ TREE FELLING, FENCING
 

TEL: DAY 01708 224733  EVENINGS & WEEKENDS 01708 700557
MOBILE: 07788 725853

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact Martin Flower 
Telephone: 07785 244412

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Editor: Bruce Nicholls, 38 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA
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